

NLANA – ASC Minutes June 10.2018

*** Next ASC will be held Sunday July 15, 2018 at 2:00pm at 1321 Airline Drive***

Vacant Positions:

Secretary
Activities
Outreach
H&I

If anyone is interested in being nominated for a position or knows of someone interested, please attend ASC so that clean time requirements, qualifications, and duties can be discussed. A person must be present to be nominated.

If unable to attend next ASC ,please contact Micha C. (318-550-8584) or Daniel S. (318-245-0604) Also, please send in a written report if possible.

Motions sent back to groups

None

Opened in usual manner with Serenity Prayer and readings

Roll Call:

Officers

Chair (Micha C.)	P
V. Chair (Daniel S.)	P
Secretary (Vacant)	V
Treasurer (Jamie C)	P
ASR (Brittani S.)	A
ASR Alternate (Ron G.)	A

Home Groups

Black Sheep	P
Care and Share	P
Crossroads	P
No Name	P
PBP	P
Stone Free	P
12 th Tradition	P
Unloaded	P

Subcommittees

Activities (Vacant)	V
H&I	V
Literature (Jody S.)	P
Outreach (Vacant)	V
Policy (Randy S.)	P
PR (Richard T)	P

No groups petitioning for membership at this time.

Secretary Report

None

Treasures Report

Main Account \$1402.18
Camp Recovery Account - \$401.20

ILS, Jamie C.

PO Box Report

Bank Statement
ILS, Jamie C.

GSR Reports

Care and Share

Dear ASC,

Hey everybody I'm Randy and I'm an addict. Things seem to be going good on Monday night Book Study and Wednesdays open discussion. We have around 10 to 20 in attendance at our meetings. Our total income this month was \$147.00. We are paying \$83.00 in rent. We are donating \$8.06 to literature . Our group expenses were \$26.94 and we are donating \$29.00 to the area. Leaving us with a \$0 balance.

ILS Randy C.

Stonefree

___Dear ASC,

Pat addict. Needs your support. \$10.00 donation to area.

ILS Pat

Unloaded

___Dear ASC,

Meetings have been going good. Average attendance is 15-20. Karah B. will have 3 yrs on July 30. Sara K will have 8 yrs on July 30. Will celebrate on Friday August 3rd.

ILS Sara K

PBP

Dear ASC,

Saturday Thursday Meeting 12-15. No donation to area.

ILS Pleas C.

Crossroads

Dear ASC,

Our meeting attendance had slowed down. So we decided to move back to Gratitude House at 1501 White St. Ruston LA. The meeting time is at 5pm on Saturday. We would love to see yall!!

ILS Heather S.

12th Tradition

Dear ASC,

Big trouble. Meeting is going to pot. No 7th tradition for today because I was not given any. Was told that he would be going to area as GSR. That he was given the

meeting by the head of Brentwood. So he made the decision for the group because of his clean time.

ILS James F.

Black Sheep

Dear ASC,

The Black Sheep group is alive and well. Since last ASC we have averaged 8 members in attendance with a high of 12. We are donating \$30.00 to Area.

ILS Richard T.

Subcommittee Reports

PI

Dear ASC,

Since I was at ASC last I have worked on improving the infrastructure of our website, updated our information with NAWS, and generated new meeting lists.

The website meeting list pages now access a BMLT root server database when generating online meeting info and we have been given access to the root server to keep information current about meetings in the area.

I have contacted NAWS through na.org and have updated our website and help line information. NAWS was also notified of all meeting changes current as of today.

The "BREAD" Wordpress plugin was installed and debugged on the website. This is a meeting list generator for generating printable meeting lists in PDF format. A new meeting list format has been generated and will be submitted for ASC approval.

ILS Richard T.

H&I (VACANT)

Dear ASC,

H&I member participation is improving. We are trying to implement a more structured system for keeping up with weekly chair people as well as volunteers. So

far things have been going smoother than normal. I would like to include a big thanks for everyones service who has been involved in H&I. We will be meeting today after ASC.

ILS Daniel S.

Activities (VACANT)

___Dear ASC,

As acting activities chair we are planning for hosting Region the 1st weekend of July. I have submitted a motion for \$300 to provide food for the weekend. Our itinerary for regional weekend is on the web page. We will need assistance for that weekend so please contact Daniel S. or Jamie C. to be of assistance. Next we are still pondering a Unity Day function towards the end of August. We could use some help planning this as well.

ILS Daniel S.

Treasurer

Dear ASC,

Literature order was \$325.85. H&I order was \$55.60. Income from literature was \$94.44. Literature rack \$14.00.

ILS Jody S.

Old Buisness

None

New Buisness

Motion2018-06-01

Maker: Randy S.policy

Second : Pleas C.- GSR PBP

Motion : To reimburse Randal Smith \$325.85 for literature . (Receipt attached)

Intent: To have literature in a timely fashion

Voted 6-0-2 passed

Motion 2018-06-02

Maker Daniel S. Vice Chair

Second Richard T. Black Sheep

Motion: To purchase \$55.64 of literature for use at CADA.

Intent: To provide reading material for clients at CADA.

Voted 8-0-0 passed

Motion 2018-06-03

Maker : Daniel S.Vice Chair

Second: Pleas C, GSR PBP

Motion: To receive \$300.00 seed money to host Region weekend 1st of July.

Intent: To provide for meals for the Regional weekend.

Voted 8-0-0 passed

This concludes the minutes for June 2018 ASC. If any changes need to be made, please contact me at (318)478-2370 or hdoss36@gmail.com.

In loving service,
Heather S.